DEPARTMENT CHAIRS’ MEETING MINUTES
Friday, November 3, 2006

Battle Mountain - #2; Elko – HTC #137; Ely - #112; Pahrump – PVC #124; Winnemucca - #109
Present: Norm Cavanaugh, Amy Chaffin, Frank Daniels, Al Daniels, Heather Estes, Patty Fox, Bonnie Hofland, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Jon Licht, Karen Martin, Charlene Mitchel, Ed Nickel, Mark Ports, Margaret Puccinelli, Mary Swetich, Pat Warren, Mike McFarlane, Linda Uhlenkott
Minutes from the October 13, 2006 meeting were approved.
INT Seminars Course Equivalences 

1. The Integrative Studies Committee collaboratively works with departments to determine if a course is an appropriate substitution for an INT seminar. Students are responsible for providing the committee with essential information. 
Vice President for Academic Affairs Update - Job Position Summary

1. A summary describing status of positions that are being looked at now and in the near future was provided to chairs. Job descriptions for the positions are in the process of being completed. 
2. As an informational item the job description/announcement for the VPAA was distributed.

3. A blueprint that was created two years ago outlining a proposed dean structure for GBC was provided to chairs. Faculty Senate approved the plan two years ago. The Health and Sciences Dean is the next position on the proposed list. Dr. Killpatrick has given the approval to start defining the description of the position. 

Vice President for Academic Affairs Update - Syllabi Update

1. A random evaluation of five syllabi was performed. All five reviewed required improvements. Syllabi are not up to standards across the board. 
2. Full-time faculty syllabi have improved but there is still room for progress. It is important that adjunct instructors receive the proper requirements and formats for completing syllabi. 

3. There is still a lot of confusion between the definition requirements. The difference between objectives and outcomes are not being truly appreciated and distinguished. We also need to be clear between measurements and assessments. Measurements are described as how you evaluate the effectiveness of learning outcomes within the class. Assessment is actually how measurements are used to assess the class effectiveness of reaching the goal of learning outcomes.  
4. Mandatory syllabus in-service sessions will be required for all faculty during the spring 07 activities. 
5. Our next review from Northwest will be in spring 08. GBC will need to improve in order to receive a positive evaluation. 

Vice President for Academic Affairs Update - Fall 06 Workload Release Credits

1. Department Chairs received a total of 30 credits release time and program supervisors received a total of 39 credits release time. The number of credits given for release time equates to 4.6 FTE positions. The VPAA asked chairs to consider possible alternatives. 

Defining the Duties of Department Chairs

1. Bonnie Hofland compiled several documents into one which described possible responsibilities for Department Chairs. Her efforts were acknowledged and appreciated.

2. The document was discussed and changes were recommended. 
3. The topic will be revisited at the next meeting.  
